## **BROOKVALE GROBY LEARNING CAMPUS**

Valuing Everyone, Achieving Excellence

Will Teece, Headteacher

Telephone: 0116 287 9921 Website: www.brookvalegroby.com

22 May 2024

Dear Parents / Carers,

Re: Year 11 Leavers' Assembly

On Friday 24th May we have planned a leavers assembly for our Year 11 students in the afternoon. This is due to finish when the school day ends at 3.10pm, students can then make their own way home as usual.

Students must attend school in their correct uniform. There will be an opportunity for shirt signing prior to the assembly. Exam leave starts after the Maths exam on Monday 10th June. Until then students must attend school each day in their correct uniform, ensuring this has no writing on.

After half term, students will return to school following their usual timetable, unless they have an exam. As mentioned above, exam leave commences for most students after their Maths exam on Monday 10th June. However, some students will remain on site if they have an afternoon exam or if they are waiting for school buses at 3.10pm to take them home. On this date we will have an ice cream van on site and students will receive a complimentary ice cream.

A reminder of some additional key dates/information:

- Year 11 Prom Wednesday 19th June
- GCSE Results Day Thursday 22nd August. Timings for the day will be sent out at a later date.
- Digital leavers' book a link will be sent out via Arbor to access this shortly.

Thank you to those parents that have kindly donated towards our Year 11 leavers event. You can still donate through your child's Arbor account. This can be found in the Arbor School Shop entitled "A £1/ £5 / £10 Year 11 Leavers Assembly Donation - 2024". All donations will help towards decorations, treats and hiring the ice cream van to provide our Year 11s with an unforgettable send off.

We also want to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support and encouragement over the years. It has been a pleasure to see our current Year 11 students mature into young adults and we wish them all the success in their next steps and we look forward to seeing many of them as they continue their Post 16 studies with us here at Brookvale Groby.

For those students who are not staying with us, we are always excited to see what the future brings for them and we have a dedicated email address to hear of ex-students endeavours alumni@brookvalegroby.com.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Taz Johal

Assistant Headteacher